
Public Notice

Notice is hereby given that the City of Greater Geraldton 
has received a request pursuant to Section 52 of the Land 
Administration Act 1997 to seek the acquisition of a private 
road (being Lot 101 on Deposited Plan 54372) as Crown 
Land by the Minister for Planning and Lands.

The City of Greater Geraldton invites interested parties 
to review the request and make comment, including 
benefi ciaries of the estates of HARLOLD MELVILLE 
READHEAD OF MINNINNOOKA STATION, WALKAWAY and 
CHARLES CLARKSON READHEAD OF MELARA STATION, 
MINGENEW.

Further details can be obtained by visiting the offi  ces of 
the City of Greater Geraldton at 63 Cathedral Avenue, 
Geraldton or the corner of Thomas & Padbury Streets 
Mullewa or by phoning the City on 08 9956 6600 during 
business hours. All comments must be made in writing 
and lodged with the City of Greater Geraldton on or before  
Monday, 18 August 2025.

Ross McKim - Chief Executive Offi  cer


